
Johnson County District Court 
March 19, 2020 
 
In light of Kansas Supreme Court Administrative Order 2020-PR-16 issued on 
3/18/20, the following restricted court operations are effective immediately for 
family law cases in the Tenth Judicial District, Johnson County, Kansas: 
 

• Only Protection from Abuse and Stalking case hearings will continue to be 
conducted in person at the Johnson County Courthouse.  Only the parties 
and their attorneys will be permitted to be in the courtrooms  Witnesses 
will enter the courtroom when testifying.  Other persons will not be 
permitted inside courtrooms. 

• Hearings that require expeditious handling will be conducted via telephonic 
hearing or by videoconferencing.  Do not assume your currently scheduled 
hearing is cancelled. Your assigned court will contact you with further 
instructions. 

• Hearings that do not require expeditious handling will be continued until 
further order of the court.  Do not assume your currently scheduled hearing 
is cancelled. Your assigned court will contact you with further instructions. 

• Please contact your assigned court with any questions.  Due to the current 
circumstances, email contact with your assigned court’s administrative 
assistant is preferred.  You do not need to contact the court to confirm 
current settings. You will be contacted if a currently scheduled setting is 
changed. 

 


